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Research Interests

I am a paleontologist and a stratigrapher, and I’m interested in the long-term 
response of marine invertebrate communities and sedimentary environments to 
sea-level change and climate change. I use a combination of field work and 
computer simulation in my research. In my field work, I've often used the 
extraordinarily fossiliferous Ordovician (445-466 million year old) deposits of North 
America to test a wide range of hypotheses about the controls on the diversity 
and structure of marine communities. My graduate students study the 
paleoecology of marine invertebrate communities of a variety of ages, as well as 
the stratigraphy and sedimentology of the rocks in which they are found.

Currently, I am concentrating on an NSF-funded project on the common-cause 
problem, that both biodiversity and the completeness of the stratigraphic record 
are controlled by the same factors, such as eustatic sea-level change. The 
project includes computer simulation to make predictions about how sea-level 
change would affect the diversity of marine invertebrate communities, the 
structure of the stratigraphic record, and our perceptions of the fossil record. 
The project also includes a field study and a database study to test the 
predictions of these models. The grant has support for a research assistant, and 
if you’re looking for graduate study, please email me at stratum@uga.edu. 

I am also working with a graduate student and Robin O’Keefe of Marshall 
University on the controls on fossil occurrence in the Jurassic Sundance 
Formation of Wyoming. We are finding a strong sequence stratigraphic control on 
the distribution of fossils, not only on the widely abundant marine invertebrates 
(primarily bivalves, gastropods, and ammonoids), but also the much rarer 
vertebrates: plesiosaurs and ichthyosaurs. Many more projects like this are 
possible, and I am looking for enthusiastic students who enjoy field work.

Awards

Charles Schuchert Award, Paleontological Society, 2003
James Lee Wilson Award, Society for Sedimentary Geology, 2000
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